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Health 4 minutes Interviewed Jennifer Floch, spokesperson for Montana Tobacco Use Prevention Program, on how state 

public health officials have announced new and updated resources to help Montanans quit using 

tobacco products.  It was also revealed the Montana Quit Line has helped over 100,000 residents to 

date.
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Infrastructure 4 minutes Interviewed Cascade County Commissioner Joe Briggs, regarding the recent announcement of how 

Cascade County is eligible to receive federal grants that will be used to begin projects that have been 

put on hold for the past year such as improving water quality and broadband strength in rural areas.
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Mental Health 4 minutes Interviewed Daniel Morgan, spokesperson for Healing Waters Project Fly Fishing, about the addition of 

the Wise River becoming available to disabled active military service personell and disabled veterans.  

The announcement of the documentary "God's Country" winning a Short Award at the Bozeman Film 

Festival was also discussed.
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Tourism 4 minutes Interviewed Bill Bronson, board member of Preservation Cascade, on the recent completion of phase 1 

of the restoration of the 10th Street Bridge as a pedestrian bridge, which included the addition of new 

banisters that span the entire length.  Plus it has been proposed the historic bridge be renamed "The 

Arlyne Reichert Community Heritage Bridge".
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Homeless 4 minutes Interviewed Jim McCormick, Executive Director of Great Falls Rescue Mission, regarding the new 

winter hours for their thrift store will go into effect one month earlier this year and plans are still in tact 

for the rescue mission to present their annual banquet this fall after being postponed for nearly two 

years. 
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